
      
 

Healthcare Domain Meeting Minutes:          
                                          October 19, 2018 from 9-10:30 a.m. 

CHIP 
5095 Murphy Canyon Rd, Suite 105 
San Diego CA, 92123   

Next Domain Meeting:  
            November 16, 2018 from 9-10:30 a.m. 

CHIP 
5095 Murphy Canyon Rd, Suite 105 
San Diego CA, 92123  

Attendees: Alex Diaz, Dan Fesperman, Dean Sidelinger, Kathleen Merchant, Lisa Stellwagen, Mary Beth Moran  
Recorder: Lyndsey Tapia 

 

Topic/Issue Discussion Action 

Action Items • Mary Beth Moran is now in connection with David Bond and will see if he is available to attend the next 
meeting and work to incorporate a mental health perspective to the workgroup efforts.  

• The workgroup discussed going dark in December due to the holidays. A final decision will be made at 
the next meeting.  

 

Presentation: 
Mother’s Milk App. 
and S.D Milk Bank 

 
Lisa Stellwagen 

• Dr. Stellwagen and team shared an update on the development of the San Diego Mobile Milk Bank and 
the Mother’s Milk app. and how the domain can help in the efforts.  

• The mission is to encourage mothers to breastfeed and provide education to both new mothers and 
their family.  

• The goals of the Mother’s Milk Bank are to provide community breastfeeding education, drive milk 
donations, universal access to donor milk for county premature and ill infants developing a milk bank 
with HMBABA.  

• There are 26 milk banks in US and only one in California (San Jose).  
• The milk is cultured and pasteurized to kill off viruses and bacteria prior to distribution. 
• Mothers can go into her community and donate/ utilize saved milk similar to a blood bank.  
• The milk processing will be held at the San Diego Blood Bank and are currently cultivating the milk 

bank facility that is planned to open next summer.   
• First 5 is redeveloping their app to talk about broadly development. There may be opportunity for 

some cross activities.  
• UCSD Center for Community Health just finalizing breastfeeding friendly child care videos which talks 

about the importance of encouraging breastfeeding, how to store it, label it, and how to become a 
recognized BF friendly cite. This could be an opportunity for cross collaboration.  

San Diego Mothers’ Milk Bank App 
• Free smartphone app for breastfeeding mothers in San Diego region. The app is currently available for 

iPhones and will be available for Androids within the upcoming weeks.  
• The app includes a news feed similar to Facebook and open forums to allow mothers to share their 

concerns, updates, and support. Mobile messaging to mothers regarding the basics of breastfeeding, 
birth planning, video content, breastfeeding techniques, blog topics, scientific research, storytelling, 
and events.  

• Mary Beth give swag 
to the Rady 
Wellness Team to 
incorporate in 
promoting 
throughout the 
hospital.     

• Kathleen follow up 
about the launch of 
the WIC photoshoot 
and resources and 
share with Lisa.   

• Collaborate and 
work with the 
domain to help drive 
the app and info.  

• Dean link with 
Naomi through the 
coalition and 
connect Lisa with 
Cindy      



      
 

• The San Diego Milk Bank came up with swag giveaways to help spread the word about the Milk app. 
The workgroup members took some swag back to their organizations to help promote.  

Baby and Toddler 
Behavior Training 

for Providers 
Update 

• The provider training is set to occur within quarter one of 2019. A specific date has not yet been 
identified.  

• Kathleen spoke with Jane and Kim Elkins about the baby and toddler behavior training. Jane would be 
providing the toddler behavior training while Kim would provide a training on baby feeding cues. 

• This training will be focusing on engaging medical provider staff, nursing staff, medical assistants, and 
office staff that have interaction with patients.  

• The training will be located at 211 Connections Center.  
• Having Jane as a speaker would be ideal as she can tailor the appropriate amount of materials for the 

audience. 
• Kim Elkins will be attending the CPMG annual meeting on November 2nd, providing education for 

providers and parents on baby and toddler feeding cues. The workgroup discussed how that would be an 
optimal venue to start spreading the word about the provider training. Kathleen will start creating a sign-
in sheet for those interested in receiving more event details once the training date gets closer. 

• Kathleen create a 
sign-in sheet for the 
training.  

• Start brainstorming 
a few potential 
training dates to 
present to Jane. 

• Dan ask Bridgette to 
be a part of the 
meeting once Jane is 
in town.  

 

Physician Advisory 
Council 

• Some next steps are to identify which physicians to include on the advisory council.   
• At the beginning of next year, the workgroup will begin outreach for the advisory council.  
• The goals is to reconvene this group to meet the needs that they are bringing to the table without 

needing to engage at every Healthcare Domain meeting.  
• The first physician advisory council meeting is projected to be in March.  

 

 


